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Kennington Primary School is a Child Safe school  
http://www.vrqa.vic.gov.au/childsafe

2021-2022    GREAT START Program

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to Kennington Primary School.  An effective transition program supports children and their families as the children commence their primary years of schooling. Transition programs incorporate knowledge from previous early childhood practitioners and families, and involve teaching professionals at the child’s new school. Our transition program encourages involvement, with the aim of alleviating associated anxiety and supports the children to achieve the best possible outcome in their early school years. 
The Kennington Primary School Transition Program is called the KPS GREAT START Program and commences mid-year.
At Kennington Primary School we aim to provide the best opportunity for parents, carers and children to become familiar with our school. Parents and carers will have ongoing opportunities to ask questions and to clarify understandings.  During the GREAT START Program, parents, carers and children will have opportunities to become familiar with the school environment, the KPS Strategic Plan, and many staff members.
Included is this pack is information about:
· The GREAT START Program 2021-2022,
· Ways parents and carers can assist with transition to school, and some useful ideas,
· The yellow GREAT START INFORMATION FORM 2021 - 2022 (necessary to be returned), and 

· The blue School Readiness Skills Checklist (optional, but very useful). 
Starting school is an important step and can be a challenging time for children, parents and carers, especially if it is the first child in the family to start school.
The transition from home and pre-school environments to school requires children to function independently in a variety of settings, such as in large groups, small groups, or with one teacher.
In Victoria, children can start school if they turn five on or before April 30 in that year. Some children benefit by starting school when they are older. This depends on many individual factors such as social and emotional maturity, and skill development. 
Yours sincerely,
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Travis Eddy

Principal
Ways for Parents and Carers to Assist With Transition from Home to School

There are a number of strategies to help parents and carers to provide a positive start to school for your child. School preparation does not require a major effort and in fact the simpler and more relaxed the whole process is, the easier and more relaxed it will be for your child. (Ref: Kathy Walker)

Ways to Assist Transition:

• Attend the scheduled transition sessions at Kennington Primary School.

• If your child has additional needs or you have concerns about your child settling into school – make an appointment with the Principal, Travis Eddy or Assistant Principals, Trudi Jacobson or Luke Monaghan.
• Talk to your child about starting school. Talk about their fears, anxieties and excitement. Don’t overdo it – They are getting the, “You’re starting school soon – how exciting,” from family and friends. It becomes overwhelming for them and sets unrealistic expectations. 

• Ask a teacher at your early childhood setting if any other children will be attending your child’s school. If so, ask if they can arrange with the other family for a get-together. 

• Make contact with other parents during the GREAT START Program and organise a get- together for the children. 

• Make some time to get to know other children and their families – friendships and relationships are a key element in a child’s ability to settle into school. 

• If your child is having trouble settling or separating from you when they start school – make time to speak to your child’s teacher to develop strategies that will help with this process. 

• Talk to other parents – you will find that you are not alone in fears and anxieties for your child. 
• Attend Kennington Primary School community functions – assemblies, the school fair, Mothers and Fathers’ Day events, athletic days, Book Week parade, ANZAC Day service, Carols at Kennington etc.
• Join the Kennington Primary School Council, School Council Sub-committees, or the Parents & Friends’ Committee and become a part of the school community. 

• Listen to your child - don’t discount their fears. 

• Talk about routines such as hanging up the bag, signing in, going to the toilet, lining up in the mornings, sitting at tables etc. Research has shown that children are most concerned about who they will play with (friends) and ‘the rules’.

• If in doubt, ASK. 

Ways for Parents and Carers to Assist Transition from Home to School
In the year before a child is due to start school, providing additional opportunities for children to practise independent and self-help skills is a useful and reasonably easy process to introduce at home.


Strategies that can promote independence and self-help skills:
· Prompt your child to carry their own kindergarten or childcare bag as they will be expected to carry their own school bag

· Encourage your child to dress themselves 

· Encourage your child to express what it is they are wanting or needing, in full sentences

· Let your child answer questions from others without an adult intervening or answering for them
· Give children opportunities to participate in conversations and allow them time to think about things
· Give children practise at making some choices and following through with their decision

Specific Strategies in the Lead Up to Commencing School
· Talk about school in a matter-of-fact way; not making it too much of a huge thing, but being positive.
· Avoid saying, “When you go to school you will learn to read”. (Children are often disappointed after day one, when that doesn’t happen!).
· Encourage your child to repeat their full name and phone number to trusted adults.
· Encourage your child to put away their belongings.
· Speak positively about school and learning.
· Read stories about starting school.
When children know what to expect and are prepared for the changes ahead, they are more likely to respond to new experiences in a happy and confident way, and find them rewarding and enjoyable.

Staff-Family Discussion Groups
Whilst the children are participating in the GREAT START PROGRAM activities with teaching staff, you might like to join the Principal Chat Group. This provides a great opportunity for parents to ask questions about Kennington Primary School and to listen to our Principal, Travis Eddy speak.
Discussion topics may include:
· Daily routines (e.g. assembly, "little" lunch and "big" lunch),
· School routines (e.g. Do the children have to eat all their lunch, can the children only go to the toilet at recess?),
· School procedures in the event of illness/accident,
· School procedures in the event of excursions, incursions and camps,
· Reporting on student progress,
· School practice for settling in distressed children,
· Facilities and programs available at school (e.g. library, Book Club, Fitness),
·  Extra-curricular activities, 
· Ways to be involved, and
· Wellbeing. 

School Days Arrive
The early days and weeks of school are exciting but can also be very tiring. Here are some suggestions which may be helpful:
· Arrive at 8:35am so that your child can learn to independently organise their belongings – bag, reading book, drink bottle, hat etc., so that they are ready to learn at 8:45am.

· Say good-bye to your child by 8:45am. Be positive. Don’t show your anxieties.  Do not stay in the classroom as this can be unsettling for all children.

· Arrive on time (3.15pm) to collect your child as they may become fearful of being left when other children are going home.

· At the end of the day ask your child questions which require them to focus on the positives e.g. What did you learn today? What questions did you ask? What happened that was interesting today? Avoid questions such as: “Was anyone mean to you today? Did anyone hurt you? Were you alright at school? Children learn very quickly from the questions you ask, what they should be focusing on. By parents asking focused questions, children will start to identify the interesting things they do, what they are learning and the interesting questions they have asked. You will notice if things aren’t quite right, and that is the time to focus your questions on any worries.

· Collect your child from the room initially and then from a pre-organised meeting spot.

· Notify the school if late collection cannot be avoided so the child can be informed of what is happening and what arrangements have been made.

· Tell your child and their teacher (or office staff) if anyone other than the usual person is to collect your child otherwise they can be very upset.

· Go straight home after school rather than to visit a friend or go shopping, as most children are hot/tired after school.

· Offer quiet activities in the afternoon to help your child unwind. 

Parents and carers can also help to make a child's day at school happier by:
· Sending your child to school in clothes that are easy to manage (e.g. coats with loops and shoes with velcro). Children should be able to put on and take off outer clothing without help.

· Labelling everything (e.g. raincoat, jacket, hat, bag, lunch box, drink bottle, library bag etc). Use textured or colourful ties that distinguish your child's belongings from others.

· Sending your child to school on time each day. Late children must report to the office for a late pass which is recorded in the roll. Class attendance rolls are a legal requirement and are marked electronically by 9:00am daily. Without a late pass the children may be marked as absent for the entire day which will affect their attendance record and you will be contacted by text message regarding the reason for absence.

· Purchasing a school bag that is easy to open and close.  Zips are easier for some children than buckles. Add a colourful novelty key ring for easy recognition.

· Making sure your child can unwrap their ‘first’ and ‘second’ lunches. Greaseproof paper or foil are easier than glad wrap.

· Explaining what is eaten at ‘first’ and ‘second’ lunch. Children are often confused.

· Reminding children of the school rules.  

Reference: www.visionaustralia.org
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